## Southwest District Kiwanis Foundation receives \$2,000.00 donation from the estate of Reba Price.



Jim Sowers, Treasurer of the Southwest District Kiwanis Foundation, happily accepted a donation from the Albuquerque Community Foundation of \$2,000 at the weekly club meeting of the Albuquerque Kiwanis Club. This donation was given through the request of the estate of Reba Price.

Reba was a long-time member and past president of the Sandia Kiwanis Club in Albuquerque. She passed away suddenly this past April and left her estate to the Albuquerque Community Foundation as an annuity to support children, animals and theatre. She was an active member of the Kiwanis community and supported numerous projects for local and international children's charities.

This donation was given to us to help us with the renovations that are still occurring at Kamp Kiwanis. We are grateful for this donation and wish that we could thank her personally. We can say 'thanks' to her life partner, Hal Mackey, a former director of the SW District Kiwanis Foundation who has recently moved to California following Reba's death. We will all miss you Reba.